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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF EXAMINERS OF PSYCHOLOGISTS

MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Monday, February 4, 2008 at 9:00 a.m.
PLACE:
Division of Professional Regulation  


861 Silver Lake Blvd. Suite 203


Conference Room A


Dover, Delaware

MINUTES FOR APPROVAL: 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT
Dr. Gordon DiRenzo, Professional Member, Vice President, Presiding

Dr. Merris Hollingsworth, Professional Member
Dr. Martha Boston, Professional Member  

Joan McDonough, Public Member
Hollis Anglin, Public Member, Secretary
Eleanor Allione, Public Member

MEMBERS ABSENT
Dr. Joseph Keyes, Professional Member
Dr. Gary Johnson, Professional Member
Division Staff/Deputy Attorney General PRESENT

Christopher Spizzirri, Deputy Attorney General
Nancy Fields, Administrative Specialist 
OTHERS PRESENT
Dr. Lisa M. Pistone
Kay Warren
James Collins
CALL TO ORDER
Dr. DiRenzo called the meeting to order at 9:06 a.m.

REVIEW OF MINUTES
The Board reviewed the January 7, 2008 minutes for approval.  A motion was made by Dr. Hollingsworth, seconded by Mr. Anglin to approve the minutes as presented.   The motion unanimously carried.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Continuing Education Audits
The following post renewal audits were reviewed by the Board:
Dr. Lisa Pistone
Dr. Richard Flanagan

Dr. James Ballard

Dr. Judy Pelham

A motion was made by Dr. Boston, seconded by Dr. Hollingsworth to accept the documents sent in by Mr. Flanagan and send him an approval letter.  Mr. Anglin amended the motion by adding that he will be flagged to be selected for audit next renewal.  The motion unanimously carried.
The following post renewal audits had some type of issue and were not approved:

A motion was made by Mr. Anglin, seconded by Dr. Hollingsworth, to go forward with show cause hearing next month as scheduled for Dr. Lisa Pistone due to still being short 6.5 CEs.  The motion unanimously carried.
A motion was made by Dr. Hollingsworth, seconded by Dr. Boston to defer the final view

of Dr. James Ballard’s audit until next meeting when the final document for 2 CEs is supposed to be turned in and that letter to be sent to him advising him to get documents in by next meeting or hearing will be scheduled.  The motion unanimously carried.
A motion was made by Dr. Hollingsworth, seconded by Mr. Anglin, to notify Dr. Pelham to send in the full necessary documentation by the next meeting or she will be scheduled for a show cause hearing because only 5 out of the 61 CEs submitted could be accepted, leaving her 35 CEs short. The motion unanimously carried. 
Decision Regarding APA Recordkeeping Guidelines
A motion was made by Dr. Boston, seconded by Mr. Anglin to accept the APA Guidelines for Recordkeeping. The motion unanimously carried.  A public hearing will be scheduled for April 7, 2008 meeting to add proposed amendment to rules and regulations.  Dr. Boston suggested that a letter be sent to Dr. Priscilla Putnam advising her on the Board’s decision. 
NEW BUSINESS
Review of Application to Sit for EPPP Examination 
A motion was made by Dr. Boston, seconded by Mr. Anglin, to approve Dr. Dahra Jackson Williams to sit for the EPPP examination.   The motion unanimously carried.
A motion was made by Dr. Hollingsworth, seconded by Dr. Boston, to approved Dr. Jena Iannuzzelli to sit for the EPPP examination.  The motion unanimously carried.  
Review of Applications for Licensure by Reciprocity

A motion was made by Dr. Hollingsworth, seconded by Dr. Boston to approve Dr. Candace Chambers for licensure.  The motion unanimously carried.

A motion was made by Dr. Hollingsworth, seconded by Ms. Allione, to approved Dr. Margaret Kay for licensure.  The motion unanimously carried. 
Other Business before the Board (For Discussion Only)
Dr. Boston asked Ms. Fields the status on Dr. Keough’s reports and complaint. Dr. Boston asked that letters be sent to Dr. Turner regarding the required reports.  Ms. Fields advised her that she would give her an update at the next meeting on this.
Public Comment
Dr. Lisa Pistone addressed the Board regarding her audit.  The Board advised her that she would be able to bring everything in front of the Board at the hearing next month.
Mr. Collins advised the Board that the Division received a media inquiry regarding hypnosis and asked the Board’s opinion on hypnosis.  The Board discussed. Mr. Collins advised the Board that he would give his statement to the press regarding this matter later that day.
Next Meeting Date
The next Board meeting will be held on March 3, 2008.
Adjournment

A motion was made by Dr. Boston, seconded by Ms. Allione to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was unanimously carried.    The meeting adjourned at 11:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
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Nancy Fields, Administrative Specialist II

Board of Examiners of Psychologists






